


WHITCHURCH RURAL ANNUAL PARISH MEETINGWHITCHURCH RURAL PARISH COUNCIL

held on 6th May 2025 at Ash Village Hall 

1	Welcome and Announcements
The Meeting was opened at 7:01pm.  Cllr W Kay, chaired the Meeting in Cllr Thornhill’s absence. 

2	Present and/or Apologies
Members present from the Parish Council: Cllr W Allen, Cllr A Allen, Cllr W Kay, Cllr K Howell, Cllr C Kettle, Cllr R Thompson, Cllr M Haynes, Cllr A Martin.  Apologies were received from Cllr R Thornhill and Cllr M Richardson. The Parish Council Clerk, Melanie Joyce, was present.  There were 6 members of the public in attendance.  Unitary Cllr G Ebbs attended the Meeting. 

3	Minutes of the last Annual Parish Meeting held on 7th May 2024
The Councillors confirmed receipt of the draft Minutes.  Cllr Howell proposed the Minutes to be a true and accurate record of the Meeting, seconded by Cllr Martin, all agreed. Resolved. Cllr Kay duly signed the Minutes. 

4	Matters arising from the Minutes
No matters were raised. 

5	Annual report from the Chairman of Whitchurch Rural Parish Council
The Clerk read the report submitted by Cllr Thornhill. Attached for information.

6	Public Questions in respect of above report
No matters were raised. 

7	An opportunity for Members of the Parish to raise any matters for discussion
A member of the public commented upon the recent refurbishment of equipment in the playgrounds and suggested that more groundworks are needed. The Councillors confirmed that more works have been scheduled to fit in with the new equipment being installed. The hedges and fences in the playgrounds require attention.  It was confirmed that the hedges and fences are the responsibility of the Halls.  A new ‘no dogs permitted’ sign is required in Ash playground. 
Another member of the public queried the maintenance of the pond. The Councillors confirmed that a resident has recently removed debris from the pond and that their wish is to rewild it.  The water needs to reach a biological equilibrium so that levels will equalize – too much cleaning out will disrupt levels.  A mallard has been returning to nest on the pond island for four years in a row now. The resident requested that  a hearing loop be installed in the Hall.  
Cllr Ebbs alerted people to recent issues in Whitchurch where children have been setting fire to bus shelters and play areas.  Fire lighters have been stolen from Tesco.  Relevant authorities have been informed.  The Councillors made Cllr Ebbs aware of the motorcross activity which has been ongoing in the Parish.  The Clerk confirmed operating days ie 14 non consecutive per year in one location with no equipment or paraphernalia left out in between events.
A resident asked if the annual grants will be forthcoming for local bodies. It was confirmed that they are on the agenda for approval at the Annual Meeting.  A local newsletter is being produced which may require funding assistance. The last edition was produced electronically.  

There being no further business for discussion, the Chairman closed the Meeting at 7:22pm concluding the Annual Parish Meeting for 2025.




